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Dear parents and carers,

We recently had a full Section 5 OFSTED inspection (19 &20" September) and we are pleased to be able to share
with you the final published report.

OFSTED give gradings in 4 categories and an overall grading. We are proud to share that we received a good grading
across all categories.

Overall effectiveness = Good
The quality of education = Good
Behaviour and attitudes = Good

Personal development = Good

Leadership and management = Good

“Netherhall Junior School is a diverse and welcoming community. Pupils are celebrated as individuals. It is a friendly
school, where pupils are happy and know that staff care for them.”

“Pupils understand their responsibility to keep themselves safe, including online. They are well prepared for life in
modern Britain”

“The school sets high expectations for pupils’ behaviour and conduct”
“The school enables pupils to progress well through the curriculum”
“Staff, including those new to teaching, feel supported with their workload and wellbeing.”

“Governors have a broad range of experiences. They work together with leaders to identify strengths and priorities”

The process is thorough and rigorous and the staff and children should be very proud of the outcomes and how they
represented us all to the OFSTED Inspectors. Our children were such positive ambassadors as they are every day and
the inspectors had so many positive things to say about their experience with us.

| would like to thank every single member of staff for their kindness, determination and the aspirations they have to
make school a place that is safe, happy and full of learning opportunities for every unique, individual child in our
school family.

You can view our OFSTED report here and this will be published on the OFSTED reports page,
https://reports.ofsted.gov.uk/ by Tuesday 10" October 2023.

We do hope you can find the time to read the report in full as it is such a positive reflection of our school, our core
values and all we work hard to do every day.

Thank you for your continued support
Mrs Zoé Lowe Mr Michael Kent

Head of School Principal



